## Request for additional bus stop

1. The Chairman has received the following message from a resident of Littlemayne:

I have made a request to Knightsford Parish Council to have a bus stop on the main road somewhere between the 30 mph sign and Littlemayne Lodge.

Damory said "it is necessary to get a new stop agreed with the council".

The council said "If you want to request a new bus stop, or want us to remove or relocate a bus stop, you must contact your local town or parish council. If they agree with the proposal, they will pass the request on to us to assess whether the proposed change can be made or not."

Dorothy Emery said on 11th May "I raised the above mentioned subject at the Knightsford Parish Council meeting this evening. It had already been discussed at the Village meeting where support for the bus stop was given by those present.

As soon as the Parish Clerk, Emma Selway, receives a copy of the Village meeting minutes confirming WK support then she will pursue the matter with Dorset Council."

The Littlemayne residents are very keen to have this facility. It will be especially useful for us if we are hosting a Ukrainian family.

2. I can confirm that the Dorset Council website does say:

If you want to request a new bus stop, or want us to remove or relocate a bus stop, you must contact your local town or parish council. If they agree with the proposal, they will pass the request on to us to assess whether the proposed change can be made or not.

- 3. I have asked for a copy of the relevant minute from the West Knighton Parish meeting but at the time of writing it hadn't arrived. I will circulate it to BPC Councillors when it arrives.
- 4. Broadmayne Parish Council needs to consider this request and to instruct the Clerk accordingly.

Janet Davis

May 2022